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WINTER NEWSLETTER  
If you haven’t already done so, it is time to renew your memberships.  The combinations on the gate and the heated shooting house in the sighting-in-range changed on January 1, 2021.  The new combination(s) is on the back of your 2021 membership card.  
There is an additional charge for access to shooting house.  The user fee is $45.00 for annual and “C” (18 thru 22 years of age), $25.00 for spouses.  There is no charge for juniors accompanied by an adult member with access. 
Over the years, the news letters have pretty much followed a pattern developed over time.  The coming year is even more of a challenge to deal with than last year.  Last year, we had all the year’s activities pretty much scheduled.  Then the Covid-19 hit.  Everything took a time out, while we juggled matches with other clubs.  In the end, most of the North Dakota matches that had been planned for 2020 were held.  When numbers permitted, shooters on the line and pullers in the target pit were spread out on alternating firing points.  That worked well.
Last summer, the national matches put on by the National Rifle Association at Camp Atterbury in Indiana and the Civilian Marksmanship Program at Camp Perry in Ohio were cancelled.  The same was true for the national matches put on by the Single Action Shooting Society (SASS).  The Grand American trap shoot was moved from Illinois to Missouri.  However, relatively few of our members participate in these national matches.
For the vast majority of our members, the concern was that our range was available. With the exception of a couple of weeks in April when the range was closed to allow the snow banks to melt and the roads and parking lots on the range to dry out and a couple of days in the summer for the water to subside after the flash flood, the range has been open. 

The favorable weather this fall has allowed dirt work to be done on the 300 and 600 yard firing points on the high power range.  Over the years these firing points had settled until there was only a narrow portion on the top to shoot from, let alone room for equipment and the scorer to sit.  The down range side has been built up, while leaving the back half of the firing points undisturbed.  This will enable matches and leagues to be held while the grass is established on newly added dirt.  In addition, gravel was also placed on the 200 and 300 yard parking areas.  The 25 yard backstop on the sighting-in-range was also built back up.
The big issue has been determining how to approach our winter indoor leagues to minimize the risk to the participants and comply with the state and county COVID guidelines.  The junior marksmanship program started briefly only to shut down again.  The norm practice sessions to prepare for the winter indoor leagues did not take place 
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until the last week or so in December.  All the winter leagues and the junior 
marksmanship program have started as of the first week in January.  Check the calendar on the club website <forksrifleclub.org> for the latest information.  There is still plenty of time to participate in the indoor leagues since you only need five scores to compete for the league standings. 
A page has been taken from the outdoor leagues, and we are using every other firing point on the indoor range.  That mean we are reduced to four shooters at a time on the line at a time.  So, you might not always get the shooting time you would like.  Shooters are asked to signup for relays a week ahead of time and show up no more than 15 minutes ahead of their scheduled shooting time.  Masks are currently required except when you are on the firing line shooting.  The firing points are disinfected between relays.

At this point, we don’t know the status of the NRA sectional matches that are usually held during January, February and March.  Again, keep an eye on the website calendar.

As the situation changes with the COVID, we will adjust the range guidelines.  Right now, there is no requirement to wear a mask in the unheated portion of the sighting-in-range building, since when the doors are open you are essentially outside.  However, if you feel more comfortable wearing a mask by all means do so.

Some shooters are starting to feel the effects of the ammo shortages.  There does not seem to be a resolution coming anytime soon.  A shooter always needs to plan ahead for these situations and stock up when ammo or components are available.  A shortage of .22 long rifle ammo hits the handgun shooters particularly hard, since .22LR auto handguns can be fussy about ammo.  Check with your friends, you may be able to do some horse trading.
For those members with North Dakota concealed carry permits coming up for renewal, Tom Reiten is no longer doing classes.  So, check the list of instructors on the ND Attorney General website for test administrators in the area.  You will receive a notice 180 days prior to the permit expiration.  Don’t put it off doing your renewal.
The club is still planning on hosting a North Dakota hunter safety course this May.  You need to enroll in the class on the North Dakota Game and Fish Department website, so check it periodically.  The classes tend to fill up rather quickly and class size may be limited. 
The club had been approved for a 2020 NRA Foundation grant to replace the railroad ties holding the target carriers on the east side of the target pit on the high power range with concrete footings.  The grant never materialized.  However, in December, the club was informed that the grants were being carried over into 2021.  Hopefully, the funding will come through this year.
The next newsletter will be posted to <forksrifleclub.org> website on April15, 2021. 
